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Tēnā koe Dr Achmad 

Draft OPCAT Report – Te Au rere a te Tonga Youth Justice Residence 

In June 2024, your monitoring team visited the Te Au rere a te Tonga Youth Justice 
Residence (Te Au rere) to monitor the safety and wellbeing of tamariki and rangatahi. 
This monitoring visit was completed as part of your role as a National Preventive 
Mechanism under the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture and Other 
Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OPCAT).  

On 20 September 2024, you provided your draft OPCAT report for Te Au rere to 
Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for Children (Oranga Tamariki) for review and comment. 
Our response to the factual accuracy was shared with your office on 4 October 2024. 

The report makes eight recommendations; of those, Oranga Tamariki accepts six, 
confirms one is under consideration as part of the residence future state design, and 
does not accept one of the recommendations as it is stated.  

The recommendation that is not accepted in its current form relates to the concerns 
raised regarding gaps in rangatahi accessing forensic mental health services in a 
timely manner whilst they are in Te Au rere. I acknowledge your recommendation but 
note that the provision of mental health services, and any gaps within forensic services, 
is the responsibility of Health New Zealand–Te Whatu Ora and not Oranga Tamariki. 
Our response therefore notes we will continue to raise the issue of ongoing gaps in 
the provision of forensic and mental health services and what is being done to address 
them with Te Whatu Ora, including whether there are further opportunities to 
collaborate in ensuring all mokopuna health and mental health needs are met in a 
timely manner. 

It was pleasing to note your findings that Te Au rere kaimahi apply a consistent 
approach to their model of care, with clear structures, routines, boundaries and 
communication to ensure both rangatahi and kaimahi know what is expected of them 
to ensure a high standard of care. The monitoring team observed that this clear 






